FOX RUN HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION, INC.

Board of Directors Monthly Meeting Minutes

June 18, 2013
By: John K. Copeland, Secretary

Call to Order:


The regular Board of Directors meeting was held on the Copeland porch at 1440 S.W. 25th Lane.  The meeting was called to order by Rhett Keene at 7:27 p.m.
Attendees (Board Members present):

Rhett Keene

Mike Nielsen

John Copeland

Danielle Copeland

Scott Marcum

(Members at Large present)

Diane Marcum

John Adams
Rhett Keene made a motion to approve the Minutes from the May 26, 2013 meeting.  The motion was seconded by Scott Marcum and passed unanimously.

Treasurer’s Report:

Scott Marcum stated that the checking account has a present balance of $4,458.40.  The (former) savings account, or other account, had a balance of $14,209.41, for a total of $18,667.81.  Scott Marcum states there are no outstanding checks and no dues were received.
President’s Report:


Rhett Keene had nothing to report.

Vice President’s Report:

Joseph Hornberger was not in attendance and, therefore, no report was given.
Secretary’s Report:


John Copeland stated that the four late notices for the four homeowners who had not paid dues were sent to the attorney.  John Copeland stated that he did an estoppel letter for the Bell lot and sent it to the closing agent.  John Copeland stated that he received all of the invoices from Ross, Earle & Bonan and that there was still an outstanding balance of $125.00.  John Copeland made a motion to pay the $125.00, which was seconded by Rhett Keene and passed unanimously.  John Copeland stated that Richard Neu would be performing the electrical work on the front island on Saturday.
Landscape Committee:


Danielle Copeland had nothing to report.  John Adams stated that the bees had been removed by the County.  There was an open discussion regarding obtaining some perennials.  Danielle Copeland stated that she would get a quote.

Drainage Report:

It was stated that the drainage had been completed and paid for.  There are two repairs left and each will cost approximately $16,000.00.  There was an open discussion concerning the drainage.  Rhett Keene made a motion that no further drainage work be performed until after receipt of next year’s dues.  Said motion was seconded by Mike Nielsen and passed unanimously.
Lock-Up Report:

Mike Nielsen stated that the pepper trees may need to be trimmed.  Mike Nielsen stated that he spoke to Mark Hall concerning his boat since the registration is not current and his trailer has no tag.  Scott Marcum made a motion that the secretary do a letter to Mark Hall regarding his lack of current registration and tag.  Mike Nielsen further stated that he cleaned out the drain pipe.
Old Business:


None

New Business:  


John Adams thought that Sunshine Land Design should not have been paid for some of the work and further stated that the concrete work by the Waldbauer lot was not completed properly. 

Next Meeting:


It was determined that the next meeting would be held on July 16, 2013 on the Marcum porch at 2421 S.W. 15th Lane beginning at 7:00 p.m.  

Adjournment:


At 8:52 p.m., Rhett Keene made a motion to adjourn the meeting which was seconded by John Copeland and passed unanimously.
